
Friends of Music Meeting Minutes 

October 8, 2013 

Present:  Cheri Heims, Kathy Boeding, Sandy Ryan, Mark Philgreen, Duane Philgreen, 

Janice Marbach, Sue Morris, Patty Briggs, Sheryl Becker, Julie Engelken, Carmen 

Grawe, Dennis & Shirley Lyons; Jen Finn and Tammy Gasper 

President Cheri Heims called the meeting to order at 7:03pm. 

Secretary’s Report: Jen Finn motioned to approve the Secretary’s Report, motion 

seconded by Patty Briggs. Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s Report was given by Sue Morris with a checking 

balance of $1902.60 and a savings balance of $3521.44. Our balance in the Greater 

Foundation fund is 30,879.09. Tonic Sol Fa is scheduled to perform Saturday, 

November 23rd @ 7:30pm. A grant from the Hansen Foundation will cover part of the 

cost for this event. Julie Engelken motioned to approve the Treasurer’s Report; 

motioned seconded by Cheri Heims. Motion carried.  

On Going Business: Please remember to turn in your volunteer hours to Teresa 

Griffith. You can email them to teresagriffith@w-delaware.k12.ia.us. Please fill out and 

turn in a new Volunteer Driver form if this is an area where you volunteer throughout the 

school year.  

Tammy Gasper has volunteered to co-chair the Friends of Music Vice-President 

position. 

New tux shirts for concert band and choir have arrived. They will be fitted before the 

concert on October 21st. The majority of the concert dresses have been fitted. The old 

band uniforms will be listed for sale in the Manchester Press within the next week or 

two. 

The Pizza Ranch fundraiser will take place after the first of the year. 

WD Vocals decals will be for sale until October 25th, if interested go to the WD Vocal 

website to find the order form.     

New Business: Marching band will perform at the State Marching Band Competition on 

Saturday, October 12th at 1:15pm at Waterloo Memorial Stadium. Thank you to those 

who helped, design and order the band t-shirts.  

Friends of Music will have a table set up in the commons area before and after the 

concert if interested in a Friends of Music membership or are interested in helping at All-
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State Auditions on October 26th. You may also call Brenda Crumpton at 319-350-1095 

to volunteer that day. Setup for this event will be Friday, October 25th. 

We are also in need of bars for this event. If you are interested please make Monster 

Bars, Scotcharoos or Pumpkin Bars. Un-cut bars may be dropped off in the kitchen area 

Friday during setup or early Saturday morning.  

Tickets for the Musical, Shrek go on sale Monday, October 14, 2013 through the West 

Delaware High School Hanson Auditorium Box Office, 563-924-3515 select 7. Adults 

$10.00, students $5.00. The Box Office will be open in the High School commons on the 

14th from 4:30-6:00pm for ticket sales also. All seating is reserved. 

Wreath Sales will be November 3rd –11th, 2013. The Blitz will be held on Sunday, 

November 10th.  

The next meeting will be November 12, 2013 @ 7pm in the music wing. 

Julie Engelken motioned to adjourn the meeting @ 8:04pm; Janice Marbach seconded 

the motion. Motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy A Boeding 

 

 


